[image: image1.png]Yosemite ¢ Mono Lake ¢ Bodie

P.O. Box 130
Lee Vining, CA 93541
(760) 647-6629
www.leevining.com




Lee Vining Chamber of Commerce Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 11 at 8:00am at Nicely’s
1) 8:00 –8:05: CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS – Those present:  Margie, Wayne and Brad Beaver, Nancy Pinizotto, Kim and ____ Traynor, Chris Lizza, Rebecca Watkins, Jessica Schneider (? Correct name and spelling?)
2)  8:05-8:10: REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES for 11/29/2018 meeting – not done minutes not available
3) 8:10 – 9:00 CHAMBER BUSINESS

Business:

a. Account balance – see Jessica’s notes (attached)
b. Ad overview – Discussion made not to do the _________Ad for $800.00 – to spend that money on Web page update instead.  The Chamber runs on a tight budget.
c. Chamber members’ report- good conversation around the table – no specific reports given.
d. Rebecca Watkins resigned as the Chamber Vice-President.  Kim Traynor will be our Chamber President and Margie Beaver the Vice President.  The resignation and positions filled were moved, seconded and passed.

e. Kim Traynor has experience building web sights and has offered to rebuild the Chamber sight.  The Chamber will have funds available for her to use in getting this sight up and running.  The Chamber will likely have a yearly fee for this sight.

f. Wayne Beaver and Fish Business:
Fish stocking – discussion on importance of stocking to the town of Lee Vining.  Kim Traynor underscored the idea that although fish stocking does not bring business for the Gateway, she and her husband recognize the importance of the fish stocking for the good of all businesses in Lee vining.  Chamber will donate what they can after ads are paid for. Probably somewhere plus or minus $1,000.
Fish Report – Last year a total of $8,000 was collected from the businesses – a total of about $10,00 spent of Fish Stocking for the summer.  Which was 5 plus loads of fish-1 to 6-pound fish per load.  2 loads were free from Mono County.  The coming year will include breeding fish from Virginia Lakes and south.
Letter passed out from Carolyn and John Webb opposing “Year-Round Fishing” in Mono County especially at high altitude.
MSP to have Chris Lizza write a letter on behalf of the LV Chamber to The Department of Fish and Wildlife, opposing “Year-Round Fishing.”

      e.   Other Business:

Discussion about proposed Cannabis Dispensary at south end of Lee Vining.  If you have strong feelings letters should be sent.

Chris Lizza brought up the idea of a Public Access WIFI.   Discussion: it might promote parking for long periods of time in town where parking is at a premium.  Rebecca will look into WIFI, Charging, Restroom signs to direct people to the Mono Lake Committee, and the new Solar Pavilion in Hess Park where folks can use newly rehabbed restrooms (year-round), charge their devices and use the free WIFI which runs through the School House Museum.

The Beavers will head up one big fund-raising raffle for Fish Stocking.  The raffle will start at Fish Opening and run through at least July 6th.  The other business will contribute to this “Destination/Vacation” package.

Rebecca will contact Rose to see if she, Margie, Kim and Jessica could all go together to get Rose and Rebecca off as a check signers and add Kim and Margie.
g. Schedule next meeting – decided meetings should be at the end of September before businesses close for the season and before Fish opener.  Suggested months.  September and March.  Next Meeting scheduled for Thursday September 26th at 9:00 Am, Nicely’s 
4) 10:00 AM ADJOURNMENT
R. Watkins and J. Schnieder
